
 J. F. TENNANT (1829 – 1915) 

      

     Major J. F. Tennant was the 
director of Madras Observatory for 
a short period during 1859-60 this 
was only a temporary post and he 
resigned in 1860 when R Pogson 
was appointed as the regular 
Director. However, his interest in 
astronomy continued and he led a 
solar eclipse expedition to Guntur 
in 1868. 

 


